

April 7, 2022

Mikayla Vaba Governor's Office of Planning and Research State Clearinghouse Unit 1400 Tenth Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: Clarification of Final Mitigated Negative Declaration Document Submittal for the 2055 Chestnut Street Project (SCH No. 2021120617, Planning Department Case Number 2018-009081ENV)

Dear Ms. Vaba:

I am writing to request your assistance in resolving an administrative error. On April 6, 2022, the San Francisco Planning Department submitted the Final Mitigated Negative Declaration for the 2055 Chestnut Street Project under SCH Number 2021120617, whereby our office inadvertently selected a document submittal type of MND with a state agency review period of 30-Days. Pursuant to conversations that my staff had with your staff this week, for a final document the lead agency can decide whether to have the document go under review. State review is not required.

As the CEQA lead agency for this project, the San Francisco Planning Department herby requests that you please withdrawal the Final Mitigated Negative Declaration document from state agency review under the State Clearinghouse number 2021120617. The Final Mitigated Negative Declaration is not a draft but a final document, and no review period is required. It is our understanding the SCH will clarify the submittal and notify reviewers of the CEQAnet Web Portal accordingly.

Please confirm in writing that our above understanding is correct. Should you have any questions, please contact Sherie George, EIR Coordinator at 628.652.7558 or <a href="mailto:sherie.george@sfgov.org">sherie.george@sfgov.org</a>. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Deputy Director of Environmental Planning San Francisco Planning Department

Sherie George, Senior Planner